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Please note that this is a copyrighted article. I believe copying it for distribution to a small group of people falls 
with the “fair use” doctrine, but it should not be widely distributed, posted on a website, or otherwise republished 
without the permission of the Appalachian Mountain Club.  
 
The actual study in question was conducted by Patricia Winter at the National Park Service. The title of the 
resulting report is “The impact of normative message types on depreciative activities.” This link 
http://science.nature.nps.gov/research/ac/iars/search/iarView?reportId=32303 provides details about the report. It 
looks like it might be necessary to contact the author directly to obtain a complete copy of the study. There are 
various other discussions about this article on the web.  

 
 
 

 



 


